
  

 
    

 

 

Chairman LeBlanc called the meeting to order at 6:33 pm. 

 

Attendance 

Present: 

Randall J. LeBlanc 

Caren Dunn 

Cathyann Harris 

 Anthony LaFauci 

Absent: 

Patrick O’Brien  

 

Emily Superia said she was recording the meeting. 

 

Councillor LaFauci moved approval of minutes from the June 7, 2021. meeting, the motion was 

approved on a voice vote.  

 

17-25 Bear Hill Road and Hickory 

Attorney Michael Connors said the street opening was needed in order to allow for a gas line to 

feed upgraded utilities.  Councillor LaFauci asked questions about the work and its impact on the 

area.  Councillor LaFauci moved approval. The motion was approved on a voice vote and the 

matter was forwarded to the full Council with a recommendation for approval.  

 

Gas Leak Resolution  

Councillor Harris spoke about past work on gas leaks and said there was a need to provide 

National Grid with notice that the City wants these leaks repaired. Councillor Paz spoke in favor 

of the resolution and asked about what the Council can do to make National Grid act. Councillor 

Harris said getting a communication to them is an important first step.  Councillor Harris moved 

approval. Councillor Darcy asked about inviting National Grid in. A roll call was requested.  

 

Roll Call: 

Caren Dunn   Yes 

Cathyann Harris  Yes 

Anthony LaFauci  Yes 

Randall J. LeBlanc  Yes 

Patrick O’Brien   Absent 

The motion was approved and the matter was forwarded to the full Council with a 

recommendation for approval.  
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Landry Park Resolution 

Councillor Harris moved to take the matter from the table.  Councillor Harris made a request to 

the Mayor to look at the work that needs to be done. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 

Councillor Harris moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote.  

 

Councillor Harris Moved to adjourn at 6:52 pm. The motion was approved on a voice vote.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Joseph W. Vizard, Assistant City Clerk 

 

 

 


